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October 12, 2020 

To:  Michael Eggener, Senior Business Representative 
Michael DeAnda, Business Representative 

From: Tameka Usher, Director of Human Resources 

Subject: MMBA Representation Petition 

On September 10, 2020, I received the Meyers-Milias-Brown Act (MMBA) Representation 
Petition and supporting documents on behalf of Joshua Courtney.  In addition, on September 
22, 2020, I received an amended MMBA Representation Petition. As you are aware, on October 
7, 2020 the Public Employment Relations Board issued a Notice of Withdrawal and Closure of 
Case. As such, I evaluated your petition and supporting documents consistent with the County 
of El Dorado’s Employer-Employee Relations Resolutions (EERR), Article II, Section 2.01 (a-J) - 
Filing of Recognition of Petition by Employee Organization. 

Upon my review, there appears to be a deficiency in your original and amended petitions, as 
noted below: 

• Article II, Section 2.01(f) - you did not provide a certified copy of the Employee Organization's
constitution and bylaws.

Please submit a certified copy of the Employee Organization's constitution and bylaws or 
provide written documentation that you are authorized to certify that the document provided 
is the current and accurate version of the Employee Organization's constitution and bylaws. 

Upon receipt of an amended MMBA Representation Petition I will evaluate your petition 
consistent with Article II, Section 2.02 and 2.07. 

Feel free to contact me at tameka.usher@edcgov.us with any questions or concerns. 

Sincerely, 
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